## RT. HON. HARRIET HARMAN Q.C. M.P. MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT FOR CAMBERWELL AND PECKHAM MOTHER OF THE HOUSE OF COMMONS



Sadiq Khan Mayor of London and Chair of Transport for London City Hall The Queen's Walk London SE1 2AA

Our Ref: SCAR01009/MBD/01170756 (Please quote reference in all correspondence)

MBD 19 July 2017

Dear Sadiq,

I am writing to bring your attention to the discrimination faced by disabled people using their Freedom Pass whilst using rail services during peak times in the morning.

Disabled people cannot use their Disabled Persons Freedom Pass to travel during peak hours on rail services.

This was raised with me by a constituent with cerebral palsy who justifiably feels that these restrictions are based on the erroneous assumption that disabled people are not in work. My constituent works full time. The Disabled Persons Freedom Pass is important because not having to pay daily fares means she can take a cab on those days when she is unable to walk to the station to go to work.

Do you agree with me that this is unfair and stigmatising of working disabled people and what are you able to do about it? I have also written to Network Rail.

Yours sincerely,

Rt. Hon. Harriet Harman QC MP

Harriel Harmon

T: 020 7219 4218
Email: harriet.harman.mp@parliament.uk
www.harrietharman.org
www.twitter.com/harrietharman